Hopkins Area Fire Board

Minutes of the April 8, 2015   Fourth Quarter 2014/15 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Chairman Evans at the Hopkins Public Safety Building.
Roll Call
Present were:  Mark Evans,  Faye Black for Earl Collier, Pam Brown,  Sue Jones,  Sue Sebright, Mary Howard, Nevin Cooper Keel and. Chief  Tim McKinnon.
Absent: Ben Brenner

Others present: Asst. Chief Bob Kerber and Marcie Fredricks
Agenda -  Kerber proposed that we add discussion about purchasing a new vehicle to the agenda. Motion by Evans and supported by Jones to approve the agenda and the addition. All ayes.

Minutes – Minutes of the January 7, 2015 meeting were read. Corrections were: Mary Howard and Faye Black were not present at that meeting and the discussion about the Jijak property should read that the tribe “should” (not must) contract with the township for fire and ambulance coverage. Motion by Howard and supported by Jones to approve as corrected. Motion passes. Cooper-Keel abstained from voting. The minutes of the special budget meeting on January 22, 2015 were read. Motion by Howard and seconded by Jones to approve the minutes as read. Motion passes. Cooper-Keel abstained from voting.  
Financial – Capital asset acquisition fund balance is $20,438.68. Checking account balance is $22,056.07. Building fund balance is $8,343.00. Total funds on hand are $50,837.75.  Motion by Howard and seconded by Black to accept and approve the financial statement. All ayes.
Chief’s Report – see attached. Burn permits are no longer issued by central dispatch. Local units may take over issuing permits after adopting an ordinance. For now, the DNR is posting recommendations and conditions for burning.
Old Business:
Fee Schedule – Chief McKinnon downloaded a schedule of fees approved by FEMA. He recommends that we adopt their schedule for our use.
New Business: 
2014/15 Budget Amendments– For the first time in many years, we were over budget due to damage on an engine during an ice storm that was not totally covered by insurance. Also, concrete costs on the generator project were more than anticipated. A $7,408 increase to the income portion of the budget from our reserves will balance the budget again. Motion by Howard and supported by Brown to approve the amended budget totaling $211,876 for 2014/15. All ayes.
Heaters for Hopkins Station – The station has four heaters that are original to the building. Two of them are not able to be repaired due to the unavailability of parts for such old units. The board budgeted $5,000 for replacing two of them in line D7 on the 2015/16 budget. Chief McKinnon was quoted a price of $7,196 installed, for four heaters. The board decided that it would be sensible to replace all four heaters this year. The cost of the two remaining heaters will no doubt be more in the future and energy consumption will be reduced because of the increased efficiency of the new heaters. The additional money (approx.. $2,000) will be transferred from the Building Maintenance Fund. Motion by Brown and seconded by Jones to approve the purchase of 4 heaters for $7,196. All ayes.
Bonding of signatories – A question was posed to the board about insurance coverage for employee dishonesty. Our carrier, Security First Insurance, responded that all employees, volunteers, board members and the treasurer are covered up to $100,000.

Truck Replacement – The truck that is scheduled to be replaced is a 1985 tanker that is housed in the Watson Twp station. The fire department operates on a 30 year replacement schedule. The cost to purchase a new tanker is $250,000 to $300,000. Kerber suggested that the board consider purchasing a four door, five crew brush/utility unit instead of a tanker. The estimated cost of a brush truck would be $140,000 to $150,000. The brush truck will go on most of the calls. The tanker is only needed a couple of times a year. 
The old tanker has a manual transmission that few fire fighters can drive and it is more dangerous to drive due to the weight and difficulty in handling. It could be sold for $5,000 to $10,000. It will have to be appraised. 
Hopkins station has a 3,000 gallon tank truck and if another tank is needed for a call, mutual aid from surrounding fire departments would cover it. The new brush truck will help assure the engine reaches its full service life, hopefully 30 years, since it will not have to respond to as many calls.

The townships are already into their new fiscal year budgets. Evans would like to be able to include the purchase on the 2016/17 budget, but would like to proceed with getting quotes on a new vehicle. 
Kerber said that there are some 2014 chassis available for approximately $47,000. 2015 chassis cost about $52,000. It may be feasible to purchase a 2014 chassis now and get it outfitted with cabinets and gear next year. Motion by Evans and supported by Brown to authorize Bob Kerber to locate a 2014 four crew cab and chassis and secure pricing for a new unit. All ayes.
Other Business: None

NEXT REGULAR MEETING – Wednesday July 22, 2015 at 7:30 at the Hopkins Fire Station

Adjourn – Motion by Evans and supported by Howard to adjourn All ayes. Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

